SHAWNEE-MISSION RURAL HIGH SCHOOL DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS MERRIAM, KANSAS Oct. 5, 1944 Dr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Dear Dr. Allen: I am completing my basketball schedule for 1944-1945. We have three games yet to be scheduled. I was wondering if you are planning on having your team down at the hall as you did last year and will want a high school warm up game. If so, we would be happy to take part in one of these games. I notice by the papers that you have started practicing. I trust that you have lots of Evans and Blacks this year. My football team certainly needs lots of work, but they are swell kids and we are enjoying our practices and games. Sincerely, HLR: gmc Harold L. Reade Athletic Director